THE FRIENDS OF THE TRAP GROUNDS

 Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 24 March 2015

at St Margaret’s Institute, Polstead Road, Oxford

1. Introduction: Alan Allport, in the Chair, welcomed approximately 40 people to the eighth Annual General Meeting. Seventeen apologies for absence were noted. The meeting was declared to be quorate.
2. Minutes of the AGM held on 1 April 2014 were unanimously approved.

3. Progress Report: Committee members reported on work done in the previous 12 months, in accordance with the three-fold remit of the Friends. Wildlife conservation included a major pond and reedbed restoration project, involving the felling of some dominant willows to prevent the drying out of the reeds; the digging of a trench 2 metres deep along the west bank of Swan Pond to prevent further encroachment by reeds; and the excavation of two channels from the pond into the reedbed to improve the habitat for water voles ... In addition, the completion of the kingfisher nesting bank ... the planting of 40 trees alongside the western boundary, as a screen against increasing noise from the railway ... the manual scything of the meadows ... and the construction of an insect hotel and further reptile refuges. Efforts to enhance recreation focused on keeping paths clear of brambles and waging the never-ending war on rubbish. Educational activities included a May Morning Birdsong Walk and Newt Survey involving members of the local community; and the creation of a Facebook page (https://www.facebook.com/trapgroundswilderness). The advice and support of Julian Cooper (City Council Landscape and Countryside Supervisor) was gratefully acknowledged, as was the decision by the County Council, after the Friends' two-year survey of flora and fauna, to confer the status of Local Wildlife Site on the western section of the Trap Grounds, to complement the LWS status already accorded to the eastern section.
4. Financial Report: Total income in 2014 was £3,628. Total expenditure was £3,431. The bank balance at 31/12/2014 was £1,536. Generous donations by supporters and grants from Biffa, St Margaret's Institute, and Oxford City Council were gratefully noted.
5. Appointment of Next Year's Committee: Offers by Alan Allport, Jim Campbell, Tom Evans, Norman Gregory, Linda Losito, Boyd Roberts, Catherine Robinson, Miranda Robinson, and Diane Wilson to serve for a further year were unanimously approved. Richard van Gucci expressed his willingness to be co-opted to serve on the committee.

6. Future Plans: Conservation work (subject to the approval of Oxford City Council, the land owner) will include the creation of an all-year pond to the west of the boardwalk; seasonal scything of the meadows; the felling of more willows in the reedbed; and the creation of one or two further Water Vole channels. 
After a break for refreshments, David Wilding, RSPB Otmoor Site Manager, gave an illustrated talk about wetland wildlife and management. A collection for the project raised £45.

Catherine Robinson (Hon. Secretary, The Friends Of The Trap Grounds)
26 May 2015
